Mid-City Security District
Minutes from Monthly Meeting
Virtual Meeting
February 17,2021-6:00-7:15PM

Board Members Present Guests Present
Jim Olsen Marshall Hevron Chris Blum

TungLy Lt. Allen Sgt. Matt

Morrison
Bill Walther Mathew Schoenberger Wendy

Laker

Mary Moises Bob Rivard Kathern
Hart

Ben Markey

Announcements
QuorumPresent - Call to order - Roll Call

Welcome Visitors

NOPD Report/Crime Trends

Lt. spoketo the Board about the situation in the First District. He rep orted that both
property crimes are down in the First District at this point compared to last year.
Sgt. Morrison presented a reportregarding crime trends in the MCSD for J anuary
2020v2021. Henoted thatthe apparent increase in crimes was due largely to the
addition of shoplifting crimes to the list. He reported specific results of MCSD
officers both on patrol and in response to citizen complaints. Hereportedflag
downs of MCSD officers resulted on the resolution of several matters with
residents.

Officer’s Report

CPNA meeting for February was canceled to weather and lack of attendance

Financial Report

Cash on hand at theend of January 2021 was approximately $910,000. The reason
that thebalance is virtually unchanged from last month is a delay in invoicing by
the City of New Orleans for officer’s payroll. MCSD’s counsel is handling the
negotiations. Cityhas yettorespond. Theboard unanimously approved a plan to




address his to comply with audit requirements. Mr. Schoenberger offer his
assistance

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the January meeting were unanimously approved.

Vehicle Status
Sgt. Morrison reported that the fleet of vehicles. Still waitingon MDTs at the

city’s expense. Currently the vehicles are maintaining an average of 1000 miles per
month per. One vehicle is in for an engine replacement.

New Business
Residents have expressed concern over the 1% fee added to the parcel fee and one

resident with a discount fee was charged the full amount. A board member
volunteered to make inquiry of City personnel to investigate the comp laints.

0Old Business
- No old business was discussed.

Public Comments
Questions related to the above agenda items were discussed during the meeting.

Announcements

All public attendance to NOPD NONPACC and MAX meetings will not be
permitted until further notice due to COVID19. The meetings will be held virtually
per announcement to MCSD and neighborhood associations.

MCSD Board Meetings will be continued via Zoom until the library is reopened.
The next MCSD Board meeting is scheduled for 03/17/21.

Public Meeting adjourned by unanimous vote of the board.

CERTIFICATE
As Secretary ofthe Mid-Security District, I hereby certify that the foregoing is a
true and correct copy of the minutes duly and legally adopted by the Board of
Commissioners ofthe Mid-City Security District, after due notice,
and that said minutes have not been rescinded, modified or recalled and are in full
force and effect.
WITNESS my signature this dayof ,2021.




